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My heart is warmed up to come back to you once again and to wish you a very Happy Easter! May the Easter 

be a grace-filled and an illumining one for you! May the Risen Lord be your Hope, Peace and Joy especially in 

this time of COVID-19 that has brought with it so much of uncertainties and challenges!  

 

Indeed, the schools have been closed down for the 

whole academic year because of COVID-19 and we 

had to rely only on online classes to educate the 

children. Every teacher tried to be creative in order 

to keep the children alert and engaged through 

online classes. We conducted online competitions 

and online exams for students. Our teachers too had 

competitions on the New Education Policy and they 

brought out some very ingenious pieces of art. I am 

happy to share with you two of their creative 

contributions. The school also awarded them with 

some prizes. The teachers have been trying their 

best to be in touch with the children and their parents. 

The Class Teachers had tough time getting the children 

to remain engaged in online classes.  

 

The government has allowed now to open the school for 

Class 10, 9 and 8. The children are expected to come to 

school with a consent letter from the parents. The 

students of class X, IX and VIII have slowly started to 

come to school though all are not regularly present.  

Nobody can come to school by force. It has to be 

according to their free will. Some of them are very 

regular to the school and most of them are not that 

regular. They have always the excuse to say that the parents have not given the letter of consent. The school is 

concerned certainly about the wellbeing of the students. The Manager of the School was regularly in touch 

with their parents and children through timely and encouraging letters.  

 

The new academic year will commence on 6
th
 April 2021 though nothing is clear about the online and offline 

classes. Admissions of the new children are complete while the regular students will have their enrolment after 

the annual exams. Kindly whisper a word of prayer for all us. I am keeping all of you in our prayers. We wish 

to take this opportunity to thank you in a very special way for your concern and compassion for our children.  

 

 

Yours Sincerely,  

 

 

Sr. Aruna Mary Chinnabathini (MSMHC) 

Sacred Heart School, Dumka 

  


